

800 Mickelson Drive - Rapid City, SD 57703-4018 605-394-4034/800-544-8765 FAX 605-394-1789 www.wdt.edu

October 2, 2009

Maggie Paul City Attorney's Office 300 6th St. Rapid City, SD 57701

FAX: 394-6633

Re: WDT 5GA Rush Ticket Raffle

Dear Ms. Paul:

I am the advisor of the Western Dakota Tech Student Government Association (WDT SGA) and I am writing this letter to request permission to conduct a series of raffles on the campus of WDT.

WDT SGA is a non-profit organization. SGA would like to purchase a set of two season tickets for all the home Rush games and raffle off each set of two tickets (one set per game – new raffle each game). We would begin selling on October 20<sup>th</sup> (pending your acknowledgement/approval) and raffle a set of tickets for each game (30 separate games = 30 separate raffles). The game dates are Friday, October 23 – Wed, March 17 (see attached detailed schedule).

The funds that SGA raises will help cover WDT students' expenses to compete in Skills USA here at Western Dakata Tech and send winners on to the national final competitions next year. The average cost per student is \$1500 and, although of great benefit to our student's ultimate career success, creates an extreme financial hardship and even eliminates many qualified participants. This year WDT SGA is committed to make this valuable participation available to as many students as are qualified.

If you have any other questions, please feel free to contact me. Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely, Lucille "Rae" Getz SGA Advisor & WDT Counselor 605-718-2418 ~ rae.getz@wdt.edu

## Mission